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Shriners 
International

THE ZENOBIA HADJI 
A Record Of The News, Tidings & Events of the Zenobia Shriners,  

Whose Members Are A Part Of 

“THE WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY”

The Pote s Notes 
FAMILY,  
FUN AND  

FELLOWSHIP

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

MONTHLY 
STATED MEETING 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  

Thursday, March 11 
Please check before attending 

419-661-9200  
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 

Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 
––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  

ATTEST: RICHARD G. FRIES, RECORDER 
––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  

Zenobia Web site: www.zenobiashriners.com
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RECORDERʼS

Welcome to the 13 new Nobles of Zenobia Shrine we initiated on 
January 14 and 23, courtesy of our Dramatic Cast, Divan and all of 
you who recommended these fine new Nobles. Thank you to all of 
you who came out to support these new Nobles and your Dramatic 
Cast. Because of your support and the Divan ladies, these new No-
bles expressed interest in several units and clubs already. Thanks to 
some great organization and innovation we have a very effective and 
efficient way to initiate new Nobles. Please take a petition or two 
and talk about our Shrine activities at your home lodge. We will be 
having a Friendship Night Friday, April 16, but if there are enough 
new candidates we can hold another ceremonial soon.  

If you have a chance, check out the Shrine calendar and the unit 
and club write ups within. This will give you a basic idea of what 
each of our different organizations can offer potential Shriners, 
neighbors and family. In January we focused on the Wise Guys and 
had a very enjoyable event with several new Nobles becoming Wise 
Guys. In February we focused on the Pilots and in March we are 
going to be focusing on the Pit Masters. We hope you have a chance 
to come out to their meeting or the meat raffle on Saturday, March 
13, at 4 p.m.  

Speaking of activities, we had an amazing time at the Valentine’s 
dance that Noble Harder and the committee organized. We hope you 
can come out to any of our other activities later this year. Coming up 
next is the inaugural meat raffle event. Tickets to get in are $10 and 
each raffle ticket is $1 for the prizes. You can buy as many tickets for 
each raffle as you would like. Please bring a cooler for all of your 
winnings and any adult beverages above the beer and soda present.  

Focusing on our family activities this month, we will be having 
the Children’s Easter Egg Hunt on Sunday, March 28, at 1 p.m. 
Please bring your family and friends to this activity and enjoy the 
festivities. The children always love coming to this and we organize 
the event by age ranges, so everyone has fun. All are welcome, so 
please tell your friends and family to come on out.  

Nobles, our fundraising was severely curtailed last year and we re-
ally need to have success in this year’s events. Please send any re-
maining Circus ads into the office and Terry as soon as possible. We 
will be having a Circus this year and need our 2021 Circus book to 
be a success. We also are doing the early bird drawings for the 
Sportsmen’s Extravaganza, and have drawn January’s and Febru-
ary’s winners already. Please grab a few books of tickets and sell 
them to those you know. We are looking forward to a stellar event 
this year and look forward to the units and clubs getting to be active 
in the event this year.  

We hope we see you at our stated meetings this year. We intend 
to focus on the fun aspect of our get-togethers. Come have fun and 
bring a Noble you might know who could use a reason to smile and 
enjoy our company.  

Isaac Demarest, Potentate

Last month it was announced 
that the 2021 Zenobia Shrine 
Circus will be held November 
18-21, 2021. These dates are se-
cure with the venue, the pro-
moter and Zenobia, and with 
progress of overcoming the 
coronavirus, the show will go 
on. We are moving forward with 
all fall plans, so place this on 
your calendar and plan to be an 
active part. 

The next Circus Committee 
meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, September 15, at 7 
p.m., at Zenobia. Add this to 
your “things to do” list and 
learn how we will be progress-
ing. Things will appear a little 
differently, but will be the same 

family entertainment.  
Your help is needed now as 

much as ever. How to help? Let 
us know what YOU like to do, 
such as; be helpful, talk with 
people, handle money, organize, 
repair or sort as examples. 
There are many options avail-
able.  

If you have never helped at 
the Circus, or are a new Noble, 
then this is an excellent oppor-
tunity to get involved (even if 
only for one performance), meet 
fellow Nobles and have some 
fun and satisfaction. Talk with 
anyone about the Circus or 
leave your name with Teri in the 
office. 

While the Circus is more 

than six months away, the time 
will pass quickly. Inform us of 
your interest and let us help you 
become a part of this family 
event. The months until the Cir-
cus can be used to learn more 
about the many ways to assist at 
the Circus.  

We are anxious to hear from 
you about how you want to 
help. See you at the Circus!

 

UNDER THE BIG TOP 
  

Your Shrine Hospital in 
Ohio is doing well! It is fully 
operational and receiving pa-
tients every day. Just like al-
ways, your Ohio Shrine Hospital 
is still the best place for pediatric 
burn care. Encourage patients, 
no matter the level of burns, to 
come to Shriners for outstanding 
burn care. 

Did you know that the Ohio 
Shrine Hospital is now one-hour 
closer to Toledo? Yes, during the 
months of January and February, 
what was known as the “Cincin-
nati Burn Hospital” was relocated 
inside Dayton Children’s Main 

Hospital. The name has also been 
changed to Shriners Children’s 
Ohio. It is the same great service, 
same wonderful people and same 
family friendly experience, now 
offered inside a warm receptive 
location in Dayton.  

Our first patient was served at 
the new location on Monday, 
February 22, 2021. This is now 
our location for all our Ohio 
Shrine medical services. Besides 
pediatric burns, we also serve 
cleft lip and palate, cranial facial 
deformities, along with many 
common “plastic surgeries” in-
cluding birthmark reduction or 

visual improvements which im-
prove the quality of life, many 
not covered by insurance. This is 
our only Shrine Hospital in Ohio. 

A formal ribbon cutting cere-
mony was to be held on Febru-
ary 27. It could be watched via 
Facebook.  

Make plans to visit your Ohio 
Shrine Hospital that treats burns 
and many other non-orthopedic 
pediatric needs. You are invited 
to attend an open house which 
will be in August. 

Your Ohio Shrine Hospital is 
operating fully and needs you to 
refer patients.

YOUR OHIO SHRINE HOSPITAL

Grace and peace to you and 
yours in the name of the Great 
Creator. 

The winds of March will 
hopefully blow away the cold 
and gloom of winter. March is 
that month of transition we move 
toward spring. We can only hope 
and pray, shortly, life will return 
to some degree of normal. 

Yet, we must do all we can to 
be the kind of men our obliga-
tions have called us to. Show to 
those around us that each of us 
are called to show the good of 
our fraternity and sincerity of the 
promises we made as we knelt 
before the altar of our lodge. 

I would urge you to look 
around and seek out ways you 
can make your corner of the 
world just a little bit better. 

Our responsibilities are not 
limited to the boys and girls of 
our hospitals, but extends far 

Continued on page 15 

February brought the most 
snow fall recorded over a two 
day period. The office was 
closed because of a “Level 
Three” called in Lucas and 
Wood counties. 

Lets talk membership. We 
started February with more 
members than we started the 
year with because of bringing in 
13 new Shriners in January. 
Deaths have already started to 
erode that number. We have lost 
two Shriners who were work 
horses for Zenobia in their 
younger years and still main-
tained a presence in their later 
years, Nobles Eicker and Mucci. 
We extend condolences to their 
loved ones. 

Speaking of membership, we 
need your help in promoting the 
Shrine to our brothers in north-
west Ohio. I believe every lodge 

also could use our help in the 
area of membership. I know we 
all are involved and feel every-
one we know is already con-
nected to the fraternity. Maybe 
we need to look harder at the 
people we meet casually, and 
through our actions show them 
what we, as Masons and 
Shriners, represent. Please set a 
goal to bring a non-Mason or 
non-Shriner to a friendship night 
or maybe just to a lodge or 
Shrine event to expose them to 
the fraternity. 

Please try to attend the stated 
meeting on Thursday, March 11, 
at 7:30 p.m. Mask and social dis-
tancing is expected. If you have 
a question, call the office 419-
661-9200. Check your dues card 
for a 2021 sticker. Hope to see 
you at a stated meeting and be 
safe.  

 Yours in the Faith, 
Dick Fries, Recorder
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EDITOR 
Chris Malhoit   e-mail / hadjieditor@zenobiashriners.com 

ELECTED DIVAN 
Isaac Demarest  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Potentate 
Ty Stout  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Rabban 
Todd Miller  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Assistant Rabban 
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Todd Miller, AR Dennis Gable, PP 
Imperial Sir Bernard Lemieux, MD, PP (Advitam) 
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Keith Tuttle, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Board Member 
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Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 
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Troy Hawkins  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Board Member 
Charles Murphy, PP  . . . . . . . . . .Vice Chair, Erie Board of Governors 
C. Douglas Curry, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 
Wallace Powell  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Scott Harder  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .First Ceremonial Master 
Nathan Weiker  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Second Ceremonial Master 
Rev. Hugh Bowland  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chaplain 
Ken Janicki . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Director of Units 
Norm Burrow, Jr.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Marshal 
Dave Hefflinger  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Captain of the Guard 
Phil Williams . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Outer Guard 

AMBASSADORS 
Charles E. Insley  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Ambassador 
Ronald R. Stout . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Findlay Shrine Club 
Michael Jelinek  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Firelands Shrine Club 
Jason Pontious  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Fremont Shrine Club 
James A. Manning  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Northwest Shrine Club 
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Advertising of activities and fund raising in this publication are for Shriners 
activities and not for the Shrine Hospitals, unless indicated otherwise.

Zenobia Shrine 
Divan Night 

Sponsored by 
Fremont Shrine Club 

Ole Zim’s Wagon Shed 
1387 St. Rt. 590 

Gibsonburg, OH 43431 

August 4, 2021 Social – 6:00 P.M. Dinner – 6:45 P.M. 
Family Style served Buffet by staff 

Chicken, Ham, Beef, 
Mashed Potatoes, Noodles, Vegetable,  

Homemade Bread and Pie 

(Your check is your reservation‐$22.00 per person) Reservations to:  Ron Stout,  832 Stilwell Avenue, Fremont, OH 43420 
Reservations Due by July 20, 2021 

Due to the nature of this event we are unable  
to take call­in or walk in reservations.

A Great Big Hillbilly Howdy 
ta all my Cuzzins and you Flat-
landers out there! 

What is it they say about 
March? Oh yea, “March winds!’’ 
Let’s hope they are gentle! 

Things are lookin up a little 
for us Hillbillys. We was able to 
have our first meetin of 2021! 
We gathered at Zenobia on Feb-
ruary 5. 

In spite of the cold tempera-
tures, strong winds and icy roads, 
20 of the brave Cuzzins showed 
up! It was a potluck, so everyone 
enjoyed all that was brought, and 
had all they wanted!   

At the meetin, many things 
were discussed, including our 
“Soup Spectacular,’’ which is 
normally held in March. It was 
decided to hold off a bit – maybe 
spring or later this fall – remains 
to be seen. That is one of the 

 

Hillbilly 
Notes

 

Dramatic 
Cast

Greetings Nobles, 
I hope that the new year thus 

far has brought you and your 
families great hope and success 
for the year ahead. I just wanted 
to share with you some exciting 
changes and transformations 
happening within the unit. The 
officers and members who par-
ticipated in our first Ceremonial 
of 2021 on Saturday, January 23, 
did a fantastic job. As a Shrine 
we added 13 new members to 
our ranks. Our Potentate, Illus-
trious Sir Isaac Demarest, ex-
pressed his gratitude to all for 
leading and making this an 
amazing event. 

With all that being said, our 
unit has in recent years been de-
clining in membership and los-
ing some great men who have 
done fantastic ritualistic work. In 
preparation for our Spring Cere-
monial on Saturday, May 15. 
Parts were assigned to all cast 
members. Practices will be held 
on the first and third Mondays in 
February, March and April. The 
first and second Mondays in 
May also are set aside as addi-
tional practices prior to the May 
15 Ceremonial. This preparation 
will ensure that we deliver a 
“first class Ceremonial. 

Finally, as a reminder the 

deadline to pay unit dues is by 
our next regularly scheduled unit 
meeting, which is Monday, 
March 1, at 7 p.m. If you are in-
terested in becoming part of our 
cast or know of a Noble who 
would like to join and participate 
with us, feel free to contact my-
self or any member for further 
details. 

Dan E. Slavin, Unit Director

events that we count on to bring 
in new Cuzzins to our clan! 
(Hint, hint. We is lookin fer 
YOU!)     

As far as parades, I contacted 
all of the places that we had on 
our parade list for May – no re-
sponse as of this writing. Still 
too early for them to know! 

As we move closer to warm 
weather, maybe the COVID-19 
vaccine will bring the spread of 
this terrible disease way down! I 
am hoping so, as I am sure all of 
you are too! 

Until next month, stay safe 
and remember  –  “if you aint   
Hillbilly, you otta be!!” 

HONOR THE COB! 
Old Guy

This is a “call out” to all cur-
rent and potential Lancers. The 
unit has missed being at parades 
and enjoying the fellowship of 
our really outstanding members. 
With the lull of 2020 behind us, 
we are winding up for a “new” 
start and an active year. To be 
sure we have everyone included 
who wants to be involved, we are 
asking for your involvement. 

First, your dues are owed. 
Lancers have two levels of mem-
bership; parade car drivers – $80, 
and social non-driver helpers – 
$40. Please indicate if you are a 
new member who wishes to join. 
Send your payment made out to 
“Zenobia Lancers, 8048 Broad-
stone Boulevard, Perrysburg, 
Ohio 43551.” There are addi-
tional fees for new members and 
drivers. 

Next are some work sessions 
to get vehicles up and running. 
These will be happening once 
warmer weather arrives and you 
will be notified. In the mean-
time, a stag social event is being 
planned for Sunday, April 11, at 
Zenobia, from 4 to 7 p.m. This 
will be open to new or prospec-
tive members.  

The Lancers are the most rec-
ognized Zenobia parade unit. 
Even when not in a parade, peo-
ple still ask about us. If you are 
new and interested in being a 
part of this renowned unit, you 
have some options: come to the 
April social event and/or contact 
an officer of the Lancers to an-
swer your questions.  

Please accept this as your per-
sonal invitation to join this dis-
tinguished parading unit. 

 

Lancers

Greetings Nobles,  
What a great start to the year 

2021! The Wiseguys hosted a 
great event at Zenobia showing 
great and safe hospitality with 
their cigar and whiskey drink 
evening, celebrating our newly 
installed Potentate and Divan. 
Great job, Wiseguys!  

The annual Valentine’s dance 
went off great and was the talk 
of the Temple. These are just 
two examples of the great events 
your Shrine is conducting safely 
and following our state guide-
lines.  

Staying active is one of the 
keys to a successful fraternity. 
For you new Nobles, our events 
are a way to come to our Tem-
ple, meet new people and get to 
know what our Shrine can offer 
to you and your family. For you 
seasoned Nobles, these are 
events to come to and support 
your Temple and meet our new 
Nobles. This is a win, win situa-
tion. Invite these new Nobles to 
sit with you and share what our 
great fraternity has done for you 
and your family.  

Many more great events are 
planned for the year, showcasing 
events for adults and with our 
families. Don’t be shy, attend 
these events. Living in this new 
normal age, your safety, as al-
ways, is our number one prior-
ity.  

Lady Alisha and myself, as 
well as the rest of the Divan 
and their ladies, are committed 
to seeing our Shrine Temple 
thrive for years to come. Many 
events and gatherings are in the 
works for years to come. Like 
any event, success is dependent 
on attendance. If you feel our 
events are getting stale, let us 
know. We are always looking 
for new things to try to keep 
our membership and their 
friends engaged. Also, don’t be 
afraid to get involved. Serve on 
a committee or be a chairper-
son for an event. Fresh faces 
with fresh ideas can start a 
movement that can’t be 
stopped.  

Until next time, keep a warm 
heart and big smile. 

 Ty

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

Shirts Available 
As a newer Noble, you may have won-

dered where you can get a Shrine shirt.  
The Patrol can take care of your needs. 

They have a selection of shirts available  
in 32 colors, including black and white, 
and sizes from x-small up to 10 x-large. 

They also have ladies sizes  
from x-small up to 6 x-large.  

One price for x-small through x-large.  
2x and up slightly higher. 

Contact Bud Crary for more information – 419-699-1797
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com
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THE ZENOBIA SHRINE 

NOVEMBER 25, 1969 - OCTOBER 5, 2020 
JOHN M. HOFFMAN  

MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING  
AUGUST 7, 2021 

AT THE HEATHERDOWNS  

NOW REGISTERING TEAMS AND HOLE SPONSORS! 

Join us for a day of golf and fellowship as we 

gather to remember and celebrate John M. 

Hoffman.  John embodied the ideas of Masonic 

service and brotherly love. At Zenobia he gave 

endlessly of himself while holding the position 

of Chief Aide and chairing the Golf Outing that 

now bears his name. 

REGISTER- ZENOBIA SHRINE OFFICE 419-661-9200 

Questions? TIM MARTIN 419-345-6581 TIMMARTIN@BEX.NET 
ROBIN HOFFMAN 419-360-0668 MOOKYMUTLEY@GMAIL.COM 

Hospital Reps presenting in regards to the hospital move from Cincinnati to Dayton.

The Illustrious Potentate being presented his Valentine’s gifts from Lady Heather 
at the February stated meeting.

New Nobles receiving their certificates (left to right: Noble Will Beasley, Illustrious 
Potentate Isaac Demarest, Noble Eric Wilkins, Noble Jerel Fish and Past Potentate 
Dan Slavin.

FEBRUARY 2021 STATED MEETING
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Zenobia Shrine Meat Raffle 
Proceeds Benefit Zenobia Shrine General Fund.  

Admission and raffle ticket sales are Not tax deductible as charitable contributions. 
 

Saturday, March 13 
8048 Broadstone Blvd., Perrysburg 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Contact Ty Stout or Todd Miller for tickets, or call 
Zenobia office at 419‐661‐9200 with credit card. 

This event is open to the public… bring family, 
friends, neighbors, and co‐workers. 

Enjoy a fun outing with Zenobia Shriners following 
Ohio Governor’s Covid‐19 guidelines. 

Bring your cooler 
to take home  

your winnings! 
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4:00 p.m. 

Doors Open  
@ 3:30 p.m. 

Come early  
to grab a table  
for your group,  

BYOB,  
and bring snacks. 

Cost: $10 per person  

Limited seating 
available          

includes: pop, water,  
and a sandwich. 

 

Raffle tickets  
$1.00 per drawing Save the Date 

Zenobia Shrine  
Circus 

November 18-21, 2021 
Tickets Now on Sale 

Fantastic Family Friendly Fun

ZENOBIA  
VALENTINE’S DANCE

Zenobia Valentine’s Dance Beauty Pageant with three of our new Nobles: (left to right) Past Potentate Tom Binder, Noble Evan Raub, Noble Will Beasley, Noble Scott 
Carwile and Illustrious Potentate Issac Demarest.

New Nobles enjoying fellowship at the Zenobia Valentine’s Dance with Illustrious Potentate Isaac 
Demarest and Lady Heather.

Past Potentate Tom Binder as the beauty consultant for Noble 
Evan Raub.

Illustrious Potentate Isaac Demarest as the beauty consultant for 
Noble Scott Carwile.

Jr. Past Potentate Boyd Durain as the beauty consultant for Noble 
Will Beasley.
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47th 
Great Lakes Shrine Associa琀on 

Bene昀t Salmon Derby 
On Lake Michigan 

Michigan City, Indiana 

May 13, 14, & 15, 2021 
 

Open to Members of all 
Masonic Bodies & Their 

Guests 
 

                                      

 

 

 

Registra琀on fee of $200.00 includes 3 nights hotel lodging, Orienta琀on Bash on 
Thursday night, King Neptune  Banquet on Saturday night, a chance to win priz-
es, and great hospitality.  Phenomenal prizes include 昀shing gear and cash prizes. 

 

Mizpah Shriners, Host 
Shiners Derby Unit 

1015 Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805-1332 

Sam Winebrenner, Coordinator 

Proceeds from this event are for the bene昀t of SHRINER’S HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN. 

 

Shriners Bene昀t Salmon Derby 

To Raise Funds For Shrine Hospitals For Children 
 

100% of the net proceeds from this tournament go to Shrine Hospitals for Children.  This tournament 
is run by Shriners who donate their 琀me and e昀orts at their own expense to see that you have a good 琀me 
and that the hospitals get the full bene昀t of the proceeds. All Times are CDT. 

 

Thursday, May 13, 2021 

 2:00 – 6:00 PM  Registra琀on   Baymont Inn  

 6:00 – 8:00 PM Orienta琀on Bash  Baymont Inn  Derby Info and Meet Captain 

Friday, May 14, 2021 

 6:00 AM – 2:00 PM Fishing  Lake Michigan 

 2:00 PM  Weigh In  Yacht Basin Sta琀on 

 Fishermen and Captains on their own. 

Saturday, May 15, 2021 

 6:00 AM – 2:00 PM Fishing  Lake Michigan 

 2:00 PM  Weigh In  Yacht Basin Sta琀on 

 5:30   Social Hour  Blue Chip Casino 

 6:00    King Neptune Banquet   Presenta琀on of Awards & Prizes 

 

Applica琀on 

 GLSA Bene昀t Salmon Derby   For further Informa琀on, call  

 Mizpah Shiners Unit    Sam Winebrenner  Cell – 260-229-1122 

 1015 Memorial Way    or Mizpah Shrine   260-426-4543 

 Fort Wayne, IN  46805-1332    

  

Name ____________________________________ Roommate ______________________________ 

If you need a 昀rst 昀oor room, place a mark in the box:      

Address  __________________________________ Phone  ( _____) ______________________ 

City  ____________________________ ST _______  Zip  ___________ Email _______________________ 

Shrine or Masonic Lodge ________________________________  Unit  _______________________ 

FIRST EVER DRIVE-THRU CEREMONIAL
On Saturday, January 23, Zenobia held our first ever Drive-thru Ceremonial. This was a unique opportunity to add 12 new Nobles while maintaining so-
cial distancing protocols. 
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101 PRIZES

Ruger American .350 Legend
Marlin 336A 30-30
Henry H001 22LR
Glock 43X 9mm
S&W  M&P 15-22
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
$500 
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Ruger American .270
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .308
Sig Sauer P320
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger SR1911
Winchester SXP Hybrid Turkey 12 G
S&W Shield E-Z 9mm
Browning AB3 Hunter Wood
Henry Golden Boy 22 LR
$500 
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Sig Sauer P320 - M17  9mm
Remington 870 12 Gauge
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Ruger AR-556
Marlin 336A 30-30
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Springfield XDS 9mm
$500 

CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger American 30-06
S&W  M&P 15-22
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
Savage A17 Rimfire Rifle
Ruger American .350 Legend
Browning AB3 Hunter .308
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Mossberg 500 20 Gauge
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Glock 43X 9mm
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Savage Model 220 Slug Gun
Stoeger Coach Gun Blued 12 G
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Marlin 336A 30-30
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Springfield Hellcat OSP 9mm
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
$500 
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Glock 44 22LR
Ruger American 30-06
S&W 642 .38 SPL +P
Ruger AR-556
FNH FNS 9mm
Henry H001 22LR
Remington 870 12 Gauge
$500 

Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Taurus Judge
S&W M&P15 Sport II
Ruger Security-9
Browning BPS 20 Gauge
Savage 93R17 17HMR
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
$500 
Marlin 336A 30-30
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger Precision Rifle 22LR
Ruger Mini 14 Ranch
Remington 1911 R1
$500

GRAND PRIZE: 
Beretta 686  
Silver Pigeon I  
(MSRP $2,000)

for advanced ticket holders  
starting in January.

Buy your 
 tickets today!

MONTHLY 
EARLY BIRD 
DRAWINGS

All proceeds benefit  
Zenobia Shriners,  

not deductible as a  
charitable contribution.

(must be 16 years of age to enter)

ADVANCED  
TICKETS $20
or $25 at the door

FOOD &  
REFRESHMENTS 

DURING LIVE 
EVENT

Available online at
www.shrinesportsmen.com

or at Zenobia Shriners
8048 Broadstone Boulevard

Perrysburg, OH 43551

TICKETS

All local, state and federal 
laws will be followed

52 card raffles

A winner every 3 minutes

91 Guns plus  
10 $500 Cash Prizes Door Prizes, 50/50 and 

many other raffles

Need not be present to win!

Choice of a Bass Pro Shops 
gift card in lieu of a firearm

OCTOBER 2nd 2021
12 pm to 5 pm

Doors open at 11 am

Raffle location
Seagate Convention Centre

401 Jefferson Avenue • Toledo, OH 43604

FOR MORE INFORMATION:  
www.shrinesportsmen.com 

or 419-661-9200

WISEGUYS  FEATURE  EVENT
Raffle announcement at the WiseGuys January Feature Event.

Past Ill. Sirs Dan Slavin and Charlie Murphy with 1st Ceremonial Master Scott 
Harder.

Jay Stewart enjoying some de-
licious hors d’oeuvres at the 
WiseGuys Feature Event.

New Zenobia candidates Adam Latham and Gino Cimaglia.

Greetings Nobles, 
At the time of writing this we 

have just concluded our January 
feature event with the Potentate, 
and if you attended then you 
know it was a great time had by 
all! We enjoyed food, fellow-
ship, cigars and libations, and 
welcomed Shriners, Masons and 
even non-Masons to get a 
glimpse of the fantastic people 
and opportunities our fraternity 
as a whole provides. This event 
not only added new members to 
our unit, but to Zenobia as well.  

We have many more fun and 
exciting plans in the works, so 
stay tuned as we leave 2020 in 
the rearview and make 2021 an 
incredible year!  

As a reminder, our meetings 
are at 7 p.m. every third Friday 
of the month at Zenobia. We 
hope to see you there! Don’t dis-

 

WISEGUYS

appoint the family. Salute! 
“The Godfather”  

Nathan Weiker
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UPCOMING KEY EVENTS

 

APRIL 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

    1 2 3 

MAUNDY THURSDAY 
PATROL 

MARKSMEN

FINDLAY 
LANCERS 

EASTER

CAMPERS

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

HIGHLANDERS LEGION OF HONOR

TIFFIN HORNETS 
HIGHLIGHTED UNIT 

CIRCUS

NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS EVZONES MARKSMEN 
PILOTS 

CLOWNS 
FREMONT

WISEGUYS 
FRIENDSHIP NIGHT

SCOTTISH RITE

DRAMATIC CAST TEMPLE GUARDS 
HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

FIRELANDS

DIVAN MEETING STATED MEETING 
PAST MASTERS

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30

GOOD FRIDAY 
HILLBILLIES 

March 11 – Stated Meeting 
March 13 – Pitmasters Meat Raffle 
March 24 – Sportsmen’s Early Bird Drawing 
March 28 – Children’s Easter Party 
March 31 – Scottish Rite Maundy Service 

April 4 – Easter 
April 8 – Stated Meeting 
April 16 – Friendship Night 
April 21 – Highlighted Unit – Tiffin Hornets

Highlighted Unit: Tiffin Hornets 
The Tiffin Hornets are one of Zenobiaʼs most recognizable parade units with their 
miniature motorcycles. Their unique activities make them a crowd favorite and ter-
rific Shrine ambassadors. Join them to learn more about their club activities or 
contact an officer to discuss membership in the unit.

 

MARCH 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

DRAMATIC CAST TEMPLE GUARDS 
HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

FIRELANDS

DIVAN MEETING PATROL 
MARKSMEN

FINDLAY 
LANCERS 

CAMPERS

LEGION OF HONOR HIGHLANDERS 

SCOTTISH RITE 
MAUNDY SERVICE

CHILDRENʼS 
EASTER PARTY

SPORTSMENʼS 
EARLY BIRD  

DRAWING

NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

5TH DISTRICT GMR 
6:00 P.M. 

11TH DISTRICT GMR 
6:00 P.M.

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

TIFFIN HORNETS 
CIRCUS

CLOWNS 
MARKSMEN 

PILOTS 
FREMONT

WISEGUYS

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS EVZONES STATED MEETING 
PAST MASTERS

ROADRUNNERS 
ZENOBIA  

MEAT RAFFLE

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30  31

HILLBILLIES 

Highlighted Unit: Pitmasters 
Our newest unit, the Pitmasters celebrate their love of the grill. 
Your have two opportunities to learn more about this unit and 
their activities. In addition to their monthly meeting, the Pit-
masters will hold a meat raffle on March 13, at 7:00 p.m., at 
Zenobia.

CHAPLAIN’S CHAT 
Continued from page 9 

into the community. 
Your lodge and Shrine must 

be the hallmark of your commu-
nity. The example of a far reach-
ing brotherhood that encom- 
passes our family, friends and 
even the men and women on the 
street. The needs are great, but 
then so is our resolve to be men 
good and true. Who of us knows 
whose life we will touch by our 
word and deeds. The passing 
stranger or our close and loving 
family and friends bare the in-
fluence of our lives. Our Great 
Creator has put us in this world 
to be lights in dark places. I ask 
you to let your light shine that its 
light may illuminate goodwill 
and hope. Peace, 

Hugh W. Bowland 
Zenobia Shrine

 Greetings from all of the 
Campers! 

We are starting to get a little 
anxious. Can camping season be 
very far off? Every year, when 
we get this close, it seems like it 
is sooo close, yet sooo far away. 
It is a terrible feeling! 

Our January and February 
Camp ins had to be canceled due 
to that COVID-19 thing!  Jean is 
planning for March. I sure hope 
she is able to make it happen! 
We have the Wagon Masters for 
most of the year lined up and 
verified now, please let that hap-
pen!!  

Not much else going on, so 
until next month – think warm 
thoughts – dream about Camp-
ing and KEEP THOSE CAMP-
FIRES BURNING!              Rod

ZENOBIA CAMPERS Fremont 
Shrine Club

Well, here we are approach-
ing March of the first year fol-
lowing 2020! Let’s see, the 
vaccine is being rolled out, the 
presidential issue has been set-
tled and winter is winding down. 
Now, the Fremont Shrine Club is 
anticipating a face-to-face meet-
ing in the near future! When will 
this happen? Watch your snail 
mail and view your email. That 
is the only way you will know. 
Let’s hope it is soon, as fellow-
ship is really missed. 

When we do meet, not only 
will it be nice to visit with all our 
members, but we will have the 
opportunity to meet our Divan 
Rep. Scott Harder and Lady 
Tiffany, plus our new Ambassa-
dor Jason Pontious.  

Zenobia has a busy year 
planned and many events are 
being held. Be sure to inform 
your lodge of the upcoming 
membership nights and remind 
them that these benefit lodges as 
well. By the way, if you would 
like a 2021 Zenobia calendar 
book, contact our Treasurer/Sec-
retary Ron Stout. 

Until we meet again, stay 
safe!

While showing Rod Wilhelm, 
Rabban of the Clan #75, aka Old 
Guy, some of my old Hillbilly 
pictures, he spotted one of me 
standing next to Illustrious Sir 
Fred Leverton, who has since 
passed. “Old Guy” said Fred 
would ride his snowmobile over 
to their place near Lewiston, 
Michigan. Fred would walk in 
and say, “where’s the beer?” I 
laughed and said that sounds like 
something Fred would say. 

Illustrious Sir Tom Binder, 
President of the Cabiri, is a Past 
Exalted Ruler of Maumee-Bowl-
ing Green Elks #1850. Due to a 
vacancy, Tom was asked to fill in 
as E.R. Tom, a good ritualist, has 
filled in certain positions when 
needed. Thanks for stepping up 
to the plate, Tom.  

#8

The Black Camel has not 
been kind to us. We have lost 
Past Captain General Don 
Eicher (see related article), Ed 
“Wimpy” Hill and past President 
Harold Mucci. Don and Harold 
were both very active at Zeno-
bia. They all will be missed.  

Anne Fravor, who has been 
out in California for a good 
number of years, called me re-
cently. She and John, who has 
since passed, had a son who was 
a career Air Force pilot. He has 
been interviewed nationally 
about his documented UFO 
sightings. Anne read in the Hadji 
about the Sportsmen’s Raffle 
and is going to find out if her son 
is interested in obtaining some 
tickets. She said to say hi to all. 
(It’s ironic that John, Ed and 
Harold were all firefighters in 
Toledo).  

The Patrol hasn’t met the past 
couple of months due to 
COVID-19, and the extreme 
cold and snowy weather. Next 
meeting is Thursday, March 4. 
We all seem to know someone 
that has had the virus or died 
from it. Scary stuff. The new 
norm is to see how many facial 
masks can fit on your dashboard 
and ask your friends/family 
“have you had your vaccine 
yet”? 

Get well wishes to Dave 
Roper and Dave Kennedy. Dave 
K., who suffered a foot infection, 
is finally home after spending an 
extended time in the hospital and 
rehab. Our sincere condolences 
to the families of Don Eicher, Ed 
Hill and Harold Mucci, as well 
as Lynda Ott. Also, to Don and 
Lolita Harrington on the loss of 
their daughter, Zoellyn. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

Patrol

At our February stated meet-
ing, Illustrious Sir and board 
member of Shriners Hospital for 
Children, Dennis Gable,  had 
hospital reprentatives give an 
impressive presentation of the 
merger with Dayton Hospital for 
Children. A hospital within a 
hospital. 

 I referenced the Hillbilly pic-
tures above and as many of you 
know, I have taken pictures of 
the various units and Shrine 
clubs over the years. Dorothy 
and I have been going through a 
lot of them and say how blessed 
we are to have met so many nice 
people and have great memories. 

Zenobia is having safe and 
socially distanced events like the 
Valentine's party that was held 
on February 12. Hope you re-
membered your “Sweetie.”  

Bless those that have passed 
and those that are ill. Our deep-
est sympathy to Illustrious Sir 
Charlie Murphy on the loss of 
his wife, Zoellyn. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

 

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI  
ADVERTISERS
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Care 
Concern 
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive  
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757 

Phone 419/878-4055  
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of 
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic 
Community, Inc.

 

 TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

2021 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS Who to Contact Meets 
CAMPERS Tom Mohr 419-836-6139 2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS Chuck Insley 419-306-9559 3rd Thursday 
CORVAIRS Dave Gunn 419-592-8384 2nd Wednesday 
DIRECTORʼS STAFF Sonny Bunde 419-474-6022 3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST Charlie Murphy 419-351-6292 1st Monday 
EVZONES Ron Przybylski 419-539-7753 2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS Bob Barkhimer 419-877-0653 Every Tuesday 
HORNETS Vaughn Riffle 419-585-5716 3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS Jack Green 419-457-6488 2nd Monday 
LANCERS Barry VanHoozen 419-575-3911 1st Saturday at 9:15 a.m.  
LEGION OF HONOR Steve Bond 419-304-5452 2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN Eric Anderson 419-460-5608 3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT Eric Erickson 419-349-2972 1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL E. LeRoy Williams 419-346-2189 Meets - TBD 
MYSTICS Howard Shirling 419-409-0687  
PAST MASTER UNIT Tim Larimore 419-303-3109 Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL Kenneth Janicki 419-882-5657 Every Thursday 
PILOTS Jeff Hamons 419-304-0011 3rd Thursday 
ROADRUNNERS Tom Hilton 419-967-0081 10 a.m. second Saturday  

of January/March/May/September/November 
TEMPLE GUARDS Al Linke 419-699-6822 1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS Robbie Franks 419-514-9666 3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY Jim Warren 419-894-6347 1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS Tom Gilbert 419-668-5715 1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT Ron Stout 419-332-9442 Third Thursday 
NORTHWEST Keith Winnie 419-782-6347 4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY Lyle Oberhaus 419-862-2844 4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN Ken Foy 419-618-1193 4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT D. Chris Wilson 419-447-6882 Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI Dennis Gable 419-603-8053 Before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10 Alisha Stout 419-680-6614 AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLYʼS CLAN #75 Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm 419-262-5401 1st Friday of the month, except July, August and December. 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

CONTACT INFORMATION IS NEEDED, IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

HELP WANTED 
Zenobia is looking for a person to help 

with set up and cleaning. The job re-
quires only a couple hours a day several 
days a week. If interested, call the 
Recorder.  

419-661-9200

High Priest and Prophet McGee installs the Clowns at their January meeting. 

Zenobia family having breakfast at the Silver Moon.

Greetings Nobles, 
Our unit met on February 

11. It was a virtual meeting on 
Zoom. With lodges now able to 
meet in-person, at the discre-
tion of their Worshipful Master, 
we have done some work. On 
January 19, Noble Rick Crow 
and Noble Scott Garwood as-
sisted Collingwood Lodge with 
conferring a Fellow Craft De-
gree. Noble Crow did the part 
of the Senior Deacon and gave 
the lecture. Noble Garwood did 
the part of the Senior Steward. 

Our director is Nick Stroh. 
His phone number is 419-304-

0867. He is the person to con-
tact if your lodge needs help 
with degree work. 

We also would like to wel-
come a new member to our unit! 
Noble Eric Wilkins submitted a 
petition, which was voted favor-
ably upon by the members at 
our February meeting. 

Our next meeting will be 
held on Thursday, March 11, at 
6 p.m. It will be a virtual meet-
ing on Zoom. 

We are looking for more 
new members! Membership in 
the Past Masters Unit is open to 
all Shriners who have served as 
master of a symbolic lodge. 
Our mission is to assist our 
lodges with ritual excellence. 
Contact either Tim Larimore, 
419-303-3109, or Director 
Nick Stroh  419-304-0867, if 
you would like to join our unit!

 

Zenobia 
Past  

Masters 

Greetings Pitmasters, 
My oh my, how the time flies! 

Our February meeting started off 
with a delicious grilled chicken 
dinner from pitmaster Ron Stout. 
We then conducted our usual 
business and dove right in to dis-
cussing the Zenobia meat raffle. 
The Pitmaster unit will be assist-
ing the committee at this event.  

The month of March is a spe-
cial month for our unit as we are 
the highlighted unit of the 
month. I am asking that all Pit-
master members wear their unit 
shirts to the Zenobia stated meet-
ing on Thursday, March 11, as a 
charter will be presented to us at 
that time. Nobles, Monday, 
March 15, at our unit meeting, 
we will be entertaining special 
guests. Please make an effort to 
attend.  

Hot off the bat phone, Illus-
trious Sir Isaac and Lady 
Heather Demarest have asked 
the Pitmaster unit to cook the 
hog for the ladies’ divan pig 
roast on Saturday, September 11. 
Details will be discussed at up-
coming unit meetings.  

Nobles, 2021 is shaping up to 
be a fun and productive year. 
With your help, I am sure it will 
go smoothly with great fellow-
ship and fun for all.  

Spark your interest? We meet 
the third Monday at Zenobia 
Shrine. We dine at 6:30 with 
meeting following. Just let us 
know you are coming, so we 
have enough food to go around. 

Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit-
wood burning.                        Ty

Pitmasters


